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The Green Power Institute (GPI) respectfblly submits these Comments oxthe Greeiyr 

Power Institute on the 2009 IEPR -Renewable energy Feed-in TarifSs, in Docket 

numbers 08-IEP-1, and 03-RPS-1078, in connection with the 2009 IEPR -Renewable 

Energy Feed-in Tariffs, public workshop. We offer comments on the topics of extending 

the availability of feed-in-tariff contracts to projects in the size ranges of 1.5 MW -- 20 

MW and greater than 20 MW, and the use of feed-in-tariff contracts in the 

implementation of the Governor's Executive Order on biomass, S-06-06. 

~ x t e n d i n ~the Feed-In Tariff Program 

The RPS program in California began in 2003 without the use of any kind of standud- 

offer contract or fured standard-tariff rate instrument (feed-in tariff), preferring instead to 

base the program mainly on the use of competitive solicitations, supplemented with 

bilateral contracts. During the past couple of years a feed-in-tariff option has been 
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introduced into the RPS program, initially for small biogas systems at water and 

wastewater treatment facilities, and more recently for all renewables less than 1.5 I\hW in 

sue. These contracts were developed because it is generally recognized that these ismall 

systems are at a significant disadvantage in the regular RPS solicitations; indeed in, many 

cases they are not even eligible to participate. 

The CPUC is currently considering whether to increase the size limit on renewable:$ 

projects eligible for feed-in tariffs up to 20 MW. Concurrently with this effort, this 

Commission, through its IEPR proceeding, is studying whether to recommend extending 

feed-in tariffs to renewables projects that are greater than 20 MW in sue. At the recent 

IEPR workshop (June 30,2008), the IOUs argued for continued reliance in the RPS 

program primarily on the competitive solicitation process, and for maintaining the current 

restriction on access to feed-in tariffs to projects that are up to 1.5 MW in size. In recent 

filings (June 6,2008) on the MPR in the CPUC's RPS proceeding, R.06-02-012, the 

utilities argued that in the hture the MPR should become a parameter that is held in 

confidentiality, because, the utilities maintain, at the present time bidders are using the 

past, publicly-available MPR as a target price, with the result that the RPS ~olicitatu~ons 

are not living up to their promise for producing low-cost renewables via the compel:itive- 

market process. In other words, the utilities prefer the competitive approach now it1 place 

to minimize renewable procurement costs, but they complain that the competitive 

approach now in place is, in effect, equivalent to a feed-in-tariff program with the price 

set at the level of the MPR. 

As non-market participants and market observers, it appears to us that a significant share 

of the new renewable generating capacity that has entered operation in California since 

the enactment of the original 2002 RPS statutes has been based on bilateral contracts, and 

that a significant fiaction of the contracts for new capacity that have been derived f?om 

the competitive-solicitation process has failed to result in operating generating facilities, 

or projects that are timely progressing along their defined development milestones. In the 

opinion of the GPI, properly structured feed-in tariffs can be an effective contractir~g 

option for the maintenance of existing renewable generating capacity, and for the 
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